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Jos. 24:15 But if serving the Lord seems undesirable to you, then choose for yourselves this day whom you will serve, whether the gods your forefathers served beyond the River, or the gods of the Amorites, in whose land you are living. But as for me and my household, we will serve the Lord.”
 
People will make their own decisions.  Those decisions are influenced by other cultures, other generations, other emotions, other gods, other idols, other …etc.  Joshua’s determination and decision stands on its own.  He is saying to all those around him, “do what you need to do and I will do what I need to do - but just to be clear,  me and my household will serve the Lord.”  I love the fact that the word used is household, not just family, but workers, servants and all of those associated with Joshua will serve the Lord.  We do affect those around us when we decide to follow the Lord regardless.

Painting/floors
The two main jobs we will be working on this week in BAM 1 is painting and flooring.  Again, we are thankful for Calvary reworking our floors and conserving boards to be reused.  Now we just need to replace flooring in three rooms and half of the hallway.  This will reduce the over all cost for repairing the house considerably.  The outside of the house has been repaired and painted.  On a side note, this week we will also begin decorating for Christmas.

Accounting
Starting tomorrow, we will have two accountants working the entire week putting our finances in order for the last three years.  After this week, there will be two accountants two days each week to maintain our accounting needs.

NCI
This Friday, in Houston, we will be spending the day planning out what ministries we want to accomplish in 2020 with NCI.  We are excited to have Kevin Bult join the team and attend his first planning session with us.  It will be an all day meeting.  Glenn Smith will be hosting us and leading the discussions.  

San Nicholas
Finally traction is happening, after years of preparing the soil.  There are multiple invitations from the schools to have us come in and teach.  We are presently organizing our team to meet those invitations as well as begin Bible studies and continue with the English classes.

Prayer Requests:
Pray for the Board as they make a crucial vote this Wednesday.
Pray for the meetings with NCI.
Pray for the new workers in San Nicholas that the new believers would receive them.
Pray for our incubators and their success and protection.

